
 
Memorandum 
To:   Mayor Nelson and Members of the City Council 

From:  Daniel R. Buchholtz, MMC, Administrator, Clerk/Treasurer 

Date:  March 10, 2022 

Subject: 81st Avenue restriping 
 
81st Avenue, between Old Central (CSAH 35) and Pleasantview Drive, is scheduled to be 
sealcoated in 2022.  With the sealcoating comes the opportunity to look at an alternative traffic 
lane configuration for this segment. 
 
The current traffic configuration is two lanes of traffic in each direction.  There is not enough 
traffic on this segment of roadway to justify this alignment.  In addition, it encourages speeding on 
the roadway. 
 
Staff would like to propose transitioning this segment to a three-lane configuration.  One lane of 
traffic would be open in each direction with a center turn lane.  This configuration would also 
allow for a 6’ bike lane on each side of the street.  With future plans for a bike trail connection 
along CSAH 10, this would be a cost-effective way to make a connection between CSAH 10 and 
the bike trail on Old Central.  In addition, with narrower traffic lanes, speeds should reduce. 
 
This section of roadway has average daily traffic counts of between 1,400-2,050 per day. 
 
Below is the State Aid rules for minimum design standards for on-road bicycle lanes. 
 

 
 



 
 
City Engineer Gravel has drawn a potential layout that is included in the packet.  Engineer Gravel 
will be at the meeting to answer any questions you may have about this proposed layout. 
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me at 763-784-6491. 


